Parish Council Meeting September 10, 2018

Members present: Father Paul, J.Zupetz, G.Arsenault, B.Skennion, M.Hurd, B.Bonitz S.Maleike, C.Herschel (Rel.Ed), B.Texter (Administrative Asst.) S.Osborne (Maintenance) S.Chevalier (Trustee) T.Woodward (Bookkeeping)

Missing: S.Rufer, S.Schudel, T.Odell

- A. Call to order by J.Zupetz
- B. Opening prayer by, B.Texter
- C. Visitors Present: T. Dempsey, J. Herschel, B. Cinque, T. Wall, G. Lewis
- D. The Parish Council wants to welcome Betty Bonitz aboard and thank her for her service to our parish.
- E. Acceptance of the August 13, 2018 minutes
- F. Next meeting: October 8, 2018
- G. Pastoral Assistants Report: J.Zupetz (Report Submitted by G.Texter)
- H. Religious Ed Report: C.Herschel (Report Submitted)
- I. Finance Report: T.Woodward (Report Submitted)
- J. Unfinished Business:
  - a. Maintenance: S.Osborne

General Lawn maintenance, sidewalks and handicap ramp are in place. Paving to be done barring bad weather conditions. Shrine work to be done Also ladies bathroom toilet to be replaced and added grab bar. Discussion followed as to how much we accomplish here at our church With all the volunteer labor cutting our cost on projects while just paying For materials.

- b. Safety Committee Activity and Project Updates: B.Texter
  Did meet new members of the committee broad backgrounds from
  corporate to military experience. Ushers meeting will be introduced to
  Safety features including panic button.
- c. AED: We are reaching out for another trainer
- d. HV Renegades Night August 24<sup>th</sup> Update:B.Texter
  The night was a great success 71 participants thoroughly enjoyed the game and fire works. The Council thanked Beth for all her help in making this event possible for our parish.
- e. Parish Dinner Dance Nov 9<sup>th</sup> B.Bonitz, G.Arsenault and J.Herschel will Help in the event.
- f. Live Nativity Set for December 1st with a rain/snow date December 8th.

## K. New Business:

a. J.Herschel reported a profit of \$500 for the recent mum sale. Christmas Reefs to possibly sell the weekend of our Live Nativity.

Final Remarks: Father Paul reflected with delight on the progress of 5 new families entering our CCD program and thanked the parish community for their commitment and involvement in the daily works of our parish.

Closing Prayer: B.Texter